
1 December 2015 

 

Mr Chris Watt 

Federal Secretary 

Independent Education Union of Australia 

cwatt@ieu.org.au 

 

Dear Mr Watt, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2015/97] 
 

Further to my correspondence dated 25 September 2015 regarding a Notification of Change to 

office holder - Secretary Western Australia Branch of the Independent Education Union of 

Australia, I write to remind you Section 154D(1) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 

2009 (the RO Act) requires the rules of organisations (and branches of organisations) to require 

each officer with financial management duties to undertake approved training that covers those 

duties within 6 months after the person begins to hold office. Please ensure that relevant officers 

undertake approved training within the required timeframe.   

Please also ensure that all new holders of office are advised of their obligations to make 

disclosures regarding remuneration, non-cash benefits and material personal interests, the details 

of which should be provided for in your organisation’s rules. 

Thank you for the notification. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Debbie Ball 
 

Debbie Ball 

Regulatory Compliance Branch 



 

11 Exhibition Street 

Melbourne VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994 

Melbourne VIC 3001    

Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 
Email : orgs@fwc.gov.au 

Internet : www.fwc.gov.au 

 

25 September 2015 

 

Mr Chris Watt 

Federal Secretary 

Independent Education Union of Australia 

cwatt@ieu.org.au 

 

Dear Mr Watt, 

Notification of changes made to records [AR2015/97] 
 

I acknowledge receipt of a Notification of Change to Secretary Western Australia Branch of the 

Independent Education Union of Australia. 

This information was lodged with the Fair Work Commission (the Commission) on 17 September 
2015 in accordance with s.233(2) of the Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 (the Act). 
Our records have been updated accordingly. The document can be viewed on the Commission 
Website through the list of Registered Organisations - 
http://www.fwc.gov.au/index.cfm?pagename=regorgslist 
 

Thank you for the notification. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Debbie Ball 
 

Debbie Ball 

Regulatory Compliance Branch 

 

mailto:orgs@fwc.gov.au
http://www.fwc.gov.au/index.cfm?pagename=regorgslist






213-215 Currie Street, Adelaide  SA  5000 

Tel: (08) 8410 0122   Fax: (08) 8410 0282 

enquiries@ieusa.org.au    www.ieusa.org.au 

 

IEU(SA) – Representing members in non-government schools 

 
 
 
1 June 2015 
 
Mr Robert Pfeiffer  
Regulatory Compliance Branch 
Fair Work Commission 
GPO Box 1994 
MELBOURNE  VIC  3001 
 
 
Dear Mr Pfeiffer, 
 
NOTIFICATION OF CHANGES TO RECORDS (Changes to Records in the Annual Return) required to 
be kept in accordance with section 230 Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Act 2009 and 
regulation 147 Fair Work (Registered Organisations) Regulations 2009. 
 
Please be advised that Marlene Maney, Ordinary Member of Branch Executive, has resigned from 
the board as of 21 June 2015. The vacancy created by her departure has yet to be filled. 
 
Priscilla Corbell, Ordinary Member of Branch Executive and previously a teacher at Pedare Christian 
College, commenced employment on the 1 June 2015 as Program Co-ordinator for Education and 
Culture at the University Adelaide. 
 
I declare this to be correct statement of the changes made to the information contained in the records 
required to be kept by the organisation in accordance with s.230(1)(b), (c), and (d) of the Fair Work 
(Registered Organisations) Act 2009. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Glen Seidel 
Secretary 
Independent Education Union (SA) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




















































































